
East Troy All Sports Booster Club 

Meeting Minutes 

September 13, 2021 
 

 
MEETING: Called to order at 7:02 p.m. by President Alisa Aleckson 

PRESENT: Pam Donegan, Marolyn Komperud, Douglas Beth, Anthony Kader, Casey Heimos, Debbie 

Hodges, Laura Cesar 

INTRODUCTIONS: Welcome Doug Beth and Tony Kader 

NEW MEMBERS: Trisha Jackson, Drew & Sarah Halbesma, Aaron & Jennifer Rehfeldt, Doug & Becky Beth, 
Mark & Tracy Neher 
 
SECRETARY’S MONTHLY REPORT: Debbie Hodges motioned to approve the August report. Pam 

Donegan seconded. All in favor. Motion carried. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Income for August consisted of $1,655.75 in concessions and $180 from 

memberships. Expenses for August consisted of $5,317.87 for concessions supplies and $97.10 for the 

Sign-up Genius renewal. Marolyn Komperud motioned to approve the report. Debbie Hodges seconded. 

All in favor. Motion carried. 

DISBURSEMENTS: There were no requests for money this month. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Fundraising Ideas: See below. 

2. Promotion Ideas for Incoming Freshman Class: Pam Donegan had a table set up at incoming 
freshmen parents’ night on August 25th. Reid Oldenburg introduced Pam and spoke about the 
Booster Club. No one approached the table to talk with Pam. 

3. Request for Purchase Form: Reid Oldenburg updated the form. 

4. Invitations to Team Meetings: Pam and others have shared information about the 

Booster Club at all of the team meetings except for tennis and Dave Lindow was given 

the information so he could share it. 

5. New Promotional Ideas: In August, Pam Donegan sent all freshman parents an email 

about the Booster Club and attached the membership form. 

6. Concessions: Marolyn Komperud shared that concessions supplies have been difficult 

to get. She has had to purchase from alternate vendors and add new items to 

substitute for items we cannot get at this time. Volunteer slots for fall sports are pretty 

full. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Status of Team Meetings: Completed 
2. Kiwanis Volunteers for Football Games: Kiwanis volunteer slots are being filled without issues. 
3. Donation to Kiwanis: The donation will be given after the football season ends. 

4. Sign-up Genius: We need a Booster Club member to take over managing Sign-up Genius. For 
now, Debbie Hodges will remain listed as the administrator. 

5. Concession Stands:  
a. Instructions for opening and closing have been posted in the concession stands. Thank 

you Marolyn Komperud! 



b. East Troy Cousins Subs will not sell to us. Subs for volleyball have been ordered from 
Cousins in Mukwonago. We will reevaluate for winter sports.  

c. Plexiglass menu holders are made but need to be installed on the outdoor concession 
stand. 

d. Titans football is using the concession stand on several Saturdays and the boys soccer 
team is using it for a few pasta parties. 

6. Update on Sponsors and Anchor Sponsors: Reid Oldenburg provided a list of the current 
sponsors. We would like to review the list of businesses that the sponsorship letter was sent to.  

7. Raffle License: Laura Cesar presented the requirements for obtaining a calendar raffle license. 
Marolyn Komperud will look for the necessary information in the old files.  

8. Pam Donegan has a different meeting that may move to the first Monday of each month which 
will create a conflict and limit her ability to continue in her position. 

9. 2020-21 scholarship recipient thank you notes were received from Abbi Bruce and Kiley 
Komperud. 

10. Next Meeting: The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 4th at 7:00 p.m. at East Troy 

High School in Room 603. 

Tony Kader motioned to adjourn. Marolyn Komperud seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Laura Cesar 


